

ST JOHN'S CE PRIMARY NEWSLETTER Friday 15th October 2021

Our Value this half term is compassion: Please join us in looking out for any members of our community demonstrating compassion and living out this value.

Praise be to the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, the Father of Compassion and the God of all comfort, who comforts us in all our troubles, so that we can comfort those in any trouble with the comfort we ourselves receive from God. 2 Corinthians 1 verses 3-4

Attendance Award!

The winning classes last week 4/10/21 are 1CW with 98% and 5AB with 97.7%. Whole school attendance was 93%. Please remember that school starts at 8.40am and anyone arriving after 8.50am will be marked as late in the registers.

New Intake Open Day

Please remember that the Open Day for the new Reception 2022 children is Wednesday 20th October. If you know anyone who may be interested in attending please ask them to call the school office on 01562 745558 to book a place.

Half Term

The pupils break up for half term next Thursday 21st October and they return to school on Monday 1st November.

Parent's Evening

Parent's Evening will continue to take place virtually under the current circumstances. You can book your appointment using the Google Calendar link you will receive through ParentMail. You will then receive a link to join the meeting. Appointments are available on Tuesday 19^{th} from 3:15-5:15pm and Thursday 21^{st} October from 4-6:30p.m. Please note appointments are limited to ten minutes. If these dates are not convenient, please contact your child's class teacher who will arrange an alternative time with you.

New Books

We are excited to tell you that with the help of the PTA, we have purchased some beautiful new book bag books for children to bring home and read. These books match our Read Write Inc. phonics scheme and they will support our early readers with their learning journey. Children who are learning phonics will be bringing the new books home after half term. They will also have access to the books in an ebook format. More details will be given after the half term break.

Spelling Shed Champions

Herbie 4MK
 Alex 6CS
 Alex 6CS
 4MK
 Gabriel 5AB
 5AB

Readers of the Week

Jaya in 2FS and Ellis in 6SS

Week commencing 11.10.21		
Class	Child of the Week and reason	Reader of the Week
RLN	Christos for trying really hard with his name writing.	Dottie-Mae
RTH	Nathan for working really hard in phonics this week. Well done Nathan!	Eric
1CW	CJ for fabulous work in maths this week. CJ worked confidently when solving independent addition problems.	Megan
1DB	George for excellent contributions and demonstrations in our PE lesson using different balances.	Alex
2GS	Lucas F for being so conscientious and trying his best in everything he does! Keep it up!	Riley
2FS	Kane for showing really good understanding of our history topic the Great Fire of London.	Jaya
3RT	Jackson for fabulous theories and contributions to class discussions in Science lessons.	Sanka
3JG	Isabelle for working really hard during History and researching facts about the Bronze Age.	Isabella
4RH	Amelia, for a brilliant start to St John's. Amelia has had a fantastic first few weeks here and is an asset to our class.	Scarlett
4MK	Lily-mai for being such a good role model in the class. She is always kind and helpful towards others and has a fantastic attitude to learning.	Louis
5AB	Evie, for being a fantastic member of 5AB! You really work hard and you are kind and caring to everyone. Well done!	Layla
5NS	Lulu F for always being helpful around the classroom and trying her hardest in all our lessons. Well done Lulu.	Tommy
6CS	Dylan for being a super member of 6CS. You always try hard and push yourself within lessons. Well done.	Phoebe
6SS	Reuben for his focus and determination during our testing week. I am very proud of you.	Ellis